December 9, 2013					
OAK HILL CITY COUNCIL
Minutes
December 9, 2013

The regular session of the Oak Hill City Council convened in the Council Chambers of City Hall on Monday, December 9, 2013 6:30 p.m.

Members Present				Also Present
Fred Dickinson, Mayor			William Hannabass, City Manager
Mollie Ray					Damita Johnson, City Clerk-Treasurer
Diana Janney					
Anna L. Holt										
Jeff Atha					Absent
Bruce Coleman				
Dianna Smallwood-Russell				
Tom Oxley						
						
Diana Janney led in prayer. The pledge of allegiance was then recited.

Call to Order
Mayor Dickinson called the meeting to order.

Public Comments
John Ferris, a resident of 215 Lavender Street, discussed sewer problems at his residence.

Ruth Marcum of 101 Morris Street reported that the hedge at the corner of Lewis and Kelly blocks the view of drivers coming from Kelly.

Minutes
Council member Ray made a motion to dispense with the reading of and accept the minutes of the meeting held on November 18, 2013. Council member Atha seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report
Council member Janney made a motion to approve the finance reports and the vendor checks report as presented by the City Treasurer.  Council member Oxley seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence
None

Old Business
The Mayor polled Council and department heads for old business.  Christmas lights and the Christmas Parade were discussed.

City Manager
1. Naming of Streets: (A) Ridgeline Road (B) Sunnyview Lane – The City Manager spoke with the developer of the property in Wolf Creek Park and asked him to recommend two names not similar to current street names within the county.  The developer suggested Avian Way and Falcon Crest.  Council member Oxley made a motion, seconded by Council member Coleman to accept the names of Avian Way and Falcon Crest as street names in the residential portion of Wolf Creek Park.  Motion carried unanimously.

New Business
The Mayor polled Council and department heads for new business. No items were mentioned.

City Manager
1. Recommendation from Planning Commission:  ABC Sales at 617 Jones Avenue, Bowling Alley – The Planning Commission unanimously recommends to approve the issuance of an ABC license in connection with the bowling alley located at 617 Jones Avenue.  There were several people in attendance in support of this request.  Council member Oxley asked the audience if anyone was in opposition to the request.  No one responded in opposition.  Council member Oxley made a motion to accept the recommendation of the Planning Commission and approve the issuance of an ABC license for 617 Jones Avenue.  Council member Coleman seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
2. Appointment to Board of Zoning Appeals – Council member Oxley made a motion to reappoint Tom Winner and Butch Whitlock to a three year term on the Board of Zoning Appeals.  Council member Holt seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Council member Oxley made a motion, seconded by Council member Coleman to enter into executive session to discuss a legal matter.  Motion carried unanimously.

Upon return from executive session, the Mayor announced the reason for the executive session was to discuss a legal matter.  No action was taken.

There being no further business appearing, the meeting adjourned.


_______________________			_______________________
               City Clerk				                  Mayor
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